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Medicare Equity Provision for CNMs 
Included in Senate Finance Committee Health Reform Bill 

 
 

 

On Thursday night October 1, Senator Kent Conrad of North Dakota offered an 
amendment in the Senate Finance Committee, as part of the health care reform 
debate, to provide equitable reimbursement for certified nurse-midwives under the 
Medicare program. The amendment passed and will now be incorporated into the 
Senate's health reform bill. Senator Blanche Lincoln of Arkansas spoke up on 
behalf of the amendment and the midwives in her state. 
 
Midwifery reimbursement equity provisions are now included in the major health 
reform bills in both the House of Representatives and the Senate. These bills are 
expected to come up for vote on the floor of the House and the Senate in the 
coming weeks and are expected to pass both chambers. Thus, while health reform 
legislation has several steps to go before it gets to the President's desk, it does 
appear that the only thing between CNMs and 100% reimbursement for their 
services under Medicare is the signature of President Barack Obama. Thanks to the 
Conrad amendment, there is a high probability that if health reform does make it 
to the President's desk, it will include equitable reimbursement for CNM services 
under Medicare. 
 
While this is a major step forward for the midwifery community, ACNM’s parallel 
effort to win inclusion of certified midwives (CMs) under Medicare and Medicaid 
was not successful. ACNM-endorsed legislation in both the House and the Senate 
(H.R.1101 and S.662) provided reimbursement equity for both CNMs and CMs.  
Unfortunately, however, the CM provisions were not included in the final 
amendments which incorporated midwifery equity language into the health care 
reform bills. This is in part due to the fact that CMs are currently licensed in only 
three states (New York, New Jersey, and Rhode Island). ACNM has already 
identified additional strategies for obtaining recognition of CMs under Medicare and 
Medicaid and will continue to pursue these. In addition, we continue to support 
efforts at the state level to win licensure and full practice equity for CMs. 
  
 
 


